PAGB Exhibition Secretary needed 

Now that Peter has relinquished his role as PAGB Exhibition Secretary on becoming President of the SCPF, we need a new person to fill this role.  The task can be undertaken with a position on the Council or not. It can also be undertaken as an extra task within the Council members as this has been the case in the past.

The work is undertaken by requesting high scoring prints from previous Federation competitions such as the Federation Leagues, Championship, Finals day or indeed just from Clubs to collect good prints and PDIs from their membership. Getting all the work together for selection and doing the admin work required to enter the annual PAGB Exhibition and publishing the results. The task takes place over a relatively short period from May to June.
Peter Rocchiccioli the current post holder is happy to train the volunteer to ensure a smooth transition.
RoH presentation

Leslie Powell received The SCPF Roll of Honour showing appreciation and thanks for his outstanding service over many years to Woolston Camera Club. Les Powell has been a member of Woolston Camera Club since 1984. During that time he has been a most enthusiastic Vice Chairman 1990 – 1997.
He has held the position of President since 1998 he is also the Club competition secretary.
Les continues to be an active member which includes representing the club at functions such as the SCPF Quarterly meetings together with his attendance to other clubs as competition secretary. The most enduring commitment is Les being present at every meeting through the year, holidays excepted. His certificate was presented to him by the new Federation President Peter Rocchiccioli
 
FIAP Youth Biennial

We have had the following request from the PAGB:

The PAGB has been somewhat lacking with regard FIAP Youth Biennials, mainly due to the difficulty in finding suitable photographers. In order to correct this situation we are looking for young photographers who may be willing to submit their images for the PAGB to consider using in FIAP Youth Biennials, both Print and DPI. There is no need to submit images at the present moment as selection for the next Biennial is not yet underway.
I am looking for Young Photographers in two categories, up to and including 16 years of age and up to and including, 21 years of age in the year 2018. The level of competence in the photographers that we are looking for should be up to the standard found on pages 14 to 24 in this document https://www.fiap.net/docs/news/FNL01-en.pdf which is a report covering the last Youth Print Biennial held in 2016.

If you have members in your club who meet this criteria I would be obliged if you could ask them to contact me at hgtate@icloud.com. There will be no obligation as at the present moment we are merely looking to identify and communicate with suitable candidates. This is a great opportunity for any young photographers within your club to show their talents on an International platform.

Regards

Howard Tate MA ARPS AFIAP

Vice President - PAGB

Competition 

We have received details from William Fowler of the following which may be of interest to member clubs:

Hello,
A very good friend of mine is president of the Photo Club of Céret, a beautiful small town in the foothills of the Pyrenees Mountains and close to the Mediterranean. Every year they have a completion entitled “3 photos that say ....". The winners prizes are not insubstantial. An English translation of their entry form can be download from :
http://www.kirkwoodcrescent.org/Photo-Competition-Ceretan-2017.pdf
Would it be possible to distribute the address of the downloadable form to your members? 
The Photo Club of Céret is a very active club anyone wishing to visit Céret would certainly get a warm welcome!
They have a web site at https://www.ceretphoto.fr/

Many thanks in advance, William
-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-o-

Editor: John Hodge

